# Clerk - My comments for 2013. PG29.8 on December 16, 2013 City Council

From:

Malini Menon

PG29.8.119"

To:

<clerk@toronto.ca>

Date:

12/16/2013 2:05 AM

Subject:

My comments for 2013. PG29.8 on December 16, 2013 City Council

**Attachments:** TOCouncilre15mCellTowers.pdf

## City Clerk

Please add my comments to the agenda for the December 16, 2013 City Council meeting on item 2013.PG29.8, Review of City Protocol for Telecommunications Towers Under 15 Metres in Height -Supplementary Report

I understand that my comments and the personal information in this email will form part of the public record and that my name will be listed as a correspondent on agendas and minutes of City Council or its committees. Also, I understand that agendas and minutes are posted online and my name may be indexed by search engines like Google.

#### Comments:

December 15, 2013

Dear Toronto Council,

## **RE:** Review of City Protocol for Telecommunication Towers under 15m

As concerned and informed citizens, we support the Planning report and Planning and Growth Management Committee's recommendations, including ensuring that all cell towers below 15m in height be required to submit a Telecommunication Tower Review application, as well as go through a City and public consultation process.

```
<!--[if !supportEmptyParas]--> <!--[endif]-->
```

Council's recent decisions - to reconfirm the Prudent Avoidance Policy, and to not allow Wi-Fi in public places at this time - strongly convey your concerns for public health first, in light of overwhelming evidence for serious health effects from all forms of electromagnetic radiation.

```
<!--[if !supportEmptyParas]--> <!--[endif]-->
```

Adopting the subject report is consistent with these decisions, and once again prudently places the public health interest over that of commercial interests.

<!--[if !supportEmptyParas]--> <!--[endif]-->

In addition, we would request the following:

<!--[if !supportEmptyParas]--> <!--[endif]-->

1. Council ensure that city/public notification of <15m towers apply to <u>all</u> locations in the City and not solely Hydro poles. Since safety concerns apply regardless of location, all <15m towers should conform to the same full review process.

```
<!--[if !supportEmptyParas]--> <!--[endif]-->
```

2. The City ask the Hydro Board to ensure that all antennae mounted on hydro poles meet the Toronto Prudent Avoidance standard, and are tested annually to confirm this; and that hydro pole antennae follow the city's Cell Tower Placement Protocol including public notification.

```
<!--[if !supportEmptyParas]--> <!--[endif]-->
```

At a time when scientific evidence is mounting about the possible serious harm from exposure to wireless radiation, and concomitant commercial pressure is strongly promoting the spread of wireless radiation in various forms – it requires strong leadership to hold in the reins of commercialism in order to balance the public's need for good health.

```
<!--[if !supportEmptyParas]--> <!--[endif]-->
```

We applaud the City of Toronto for having recently taken a firm stand in this regard, and we encourage you to continue to do so by adopting all of the above recommendations for <15m height cell towers.

```
<!--[if !supportEmptyParas]--> <!--[endif]-->
```

Sincerely,

<!--[if !supportEmptyParas]--> <!--[endif]-->

<!--[if !supportEmptyParas]--> <!--[endif]-->

Heather Nixon

Malini Menon

on behalf of

Kawartha Safe Technology Initiative

http://www.kawarthasafetechnology.org

<!--[if !supportEmptyParas]--> <!--[endif]-->

December 15, 2013

Dear Toronto Council.

## RE: Review of City Protocol for Telecommunication Towers under 15m

As concerned and informed citizens, we support the Planning report and Planning and Growth Management Committee's recommendations, including ensuring that all cell towers below 15m in height be required to submit a Telecommunication Tower Review application, as well as go through a City and public consultation process.

Council's recent decisions - to reconfirm the Prudent Avoidance Policy, and to not allow Wi-Fi in public places at this time - strongly convey your concerns for public health first, in light of overwhelming evidence for serious health effects from all forms of electromagnetic radiation.

Adopting the subject report is consistent with these decisions, and once again prudently places the public health interest over that of commercial interests.

In addition, we would request the following:

- 1. Council ensure that city/public notification of <15m towers apply to <u>all</u> locations in the City and not solely Hydro poles. Since safety concerns apply regardless of location, all <15m towers should conform to the same full review process.
- 2. The City ask the Hydro Board to ensure that all antennae mounted on hydro poles meet the Toronto Prudent Avoidance standard, and are tested annually to confirm this; and that hydro pole antennae follow the city's Cell Tower Placement Protocol including public notification.

At a time when scientific evidence is mounting about the possible serious harm from exposure to wireless radiation, and concomitant commercial pressure is strongly promoting the spread of wireless radiation in various forms — it requires strong leadership to hold in the reins of commercialism in order to balance the public's need for good health.

We applaud the City of Toronto for having recently taken a firm stand in this regard, and we encourage you to continue to do so by adopting all of the above recommendations for <15m height cell towers.

Sincerely,

Heather Nixon
Malini Menon
on behalf of
Kawartha Safe Technology Initiative
<a href="http://www.kawarthasafetechnology.orgwww.